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Next Meeting 

Wednesday August 2, 2023 10 AM 
We are ZOOMING for the Summer and here is the link: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81290763390  
Your Property Appraisal & Your Property Taxes 

Speakers: 
Dorothy Jacks, PBC Property Appraiser 

& 
Anne Gannon, PBC Tax Collector 

Plus 

Reports from PBSO, PBCFR & other Elected and Government 

Officials 
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Alliance of Delray Residential Associations Meeting Summary July 5, 2023 
 
 We are “zooming” for July and August. Our meeting was called to order at 10am by our President, Dr. 
Lori Vinikoor.  Lori reported that our Annual Breakfast featuring Delray Medical Center and the South Florida 
Proton Therapy Institute was very successful and we learned so much about the newest techniques for fighting 
cancers and other ailments.  
 PBSO Lieutenant John Wink reported that the Dept. has been successful in curbing the many accidents 
including Lyons Rd down to Linton. We still must be very cautious when turning at Atlantic and Jog. Many 
accidents are happening at that intersection. Also, speeding on State Rd 7 has been a problem and PBSO is 
very aware of and monitoring this situation. There has been an increase in vehicle burglaries, most are left 
unlocked. Lock your car and please do not leave key fobs and important items visible on the seats. We were 
also warned about Bank Jugging.  Thieves watch for people at ATM’s retrieving money and will follow them to 
other shopping areas in order to steal their money!  Be Aware of your surroundings and don’t leave the bank 
until your card and money are put away! If you have questions or concerns, Lieutenant John Wink’s phone # is 
561-688-4763. 
 Commissioner Marcy Woodward was our next speaker and her subject was Hurricane Season! We 
should have a solid supply of water, non-perishable food items and flashlights, batteries, fans, and a  
waterproof, “to go” bag with all our important papers. Our commissioner also gave a road update. Linton 
Drawbridge will be out for a few days. Should be back by 7/8. For questions about your community you may 
email her at mwoodward@pbc.org. 
 The SWA (Solid Waste Authority) was represented by Jessica Winter, Recycling, Education, & 
Marketing Director and Elyse Brown, Community Education Supervisor represented PBC Fire Rescue. The 
very informative topic was Lithium Batteries Dangers and Disposal Process.  The biggest issue is the Fire 
Hazard. High temperatures and moisture release heat and sparks causing explosions. These are contact 
triggers. Lithium vs. Water! When the lithium meets water it often will explode. These batteries are in musical 
greeting cards, electric toothbrushes, smoke alarms, and so many commonly used items. Public education is 
necessary to distinguish between alkaline batteries and lithium batteries. The Waste Industry response holds 
companies responsible for these issues. Recycle centers are considering new labeling requirements and public 
awareness.  Also, listing places that are available for disposal of these products.  
 Elyse Brown of PB Fire Rescue stated that Electric Vehicles, electronic mobility devices, are also part 
of the lithium battery problem. Why are these a danger? Disposing of these batteries in dumpsters cause 
problems when they arrive at SWA facilities. Water could be sprayed on them and there have been many fires 
in waste disposal facilities. Education on recycling is important. Public bus signs, on our garbage cans etc. will 
create the awareness. Alkaline batteries can be disposed of in garbage BUT NOT lithium. Look for this 
information in newsletters, etc. listing places to take the lithium batteries. 
 Our next guest was Captain Tony Keeler from PBC Fire/Rescue. He also talked about hurricane prep 
by stocking up on water and meds as well as non-perishable food items. 
 Vice Mayor Maria Sachs said that over 1000+ people attended the South County Park music concert 
and July 4th Fireworks. She and her staff work diligently to help us to have a very strong and informed PBC 
community.  
 The “Live Local Act” and how it affects your community, was addressed by Florida House District 92 
Representative Kelly Skidmore. This includes a comprehensive, statewide workforce housing strategy, 
designed to increase the availability of affordable housing opportunities for Florida’s workforce. The Act, also 
known as SB 102, provides historic funding for workforce housing in addition to a multitude of new programs, 
incentives, and opportunities.  This legislation works to refocus Florida’s housing strategy in ways that make 
housing more attainable. 
       Delray and Boca Raton housing rates have tripled in the past 5 years so it is very expensive to live in our 
District 92 and other PBC districts.  Height of the development and density are issues that are addressed in the 
Live Local Act.  
 At August’s Zoom meeting we will hear from Dorothy Jacks, our Property Appraiser. Join us on zoom in 
August. Here is the link to join the webinar:  https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81290763390  
We will return to the South County Civic Center in September.  The September meeting will be all about our 
Insurance Issues and how to decrease insurance rates. 

Respectfully submitted,  Judy Goldberg 
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Letter to BCC Stressing Need for Expedited Completion of Lyons Road 
 
July 13, 2023 
 
Re:  BCC Meeting July 19, 2023  Agenda Item C.2. SV/CA-2022-01490 
        Islamic Center School (Control 2022-00007) 
 
Dear Commissioners: 
     The Alliance of Delray met with the applicant’s representative, Bradley Miller from Urban Design 
Studio, regarding application SV/CA-2022-01490  Islamic Center School (Control 2022-00007).  The 
site plan appears well designed and the Alliance agrees with the conditions of approval including the 
cross access agreement from the subject property to the south and the two exiting lanes on the east 
approach at Lyons which will benefit the motorists leaving the school.  

     Most importantly, the expansion and 
construction of Lyons Road needs to be 
completed as soon as possible for the sake 
of all the residents of Mizner Country 
Club/Stone Creek Ranch/The Bridges/Seven 
Bridges/Boca Bridges/Lotus.   
     In the photo above from last week, 
looking east at the corner of Atlantic Avenue 
and Lyons Road, you can see that farmers 
share the road with vehicles.  This 
demonstrates the urgent need to expedite 
the completion of the expansion of Lyons 
Road in order to make it safer for the 
nurserymen/farmers, local residents, and the 
students attending the newly constructed 
school. 
Sincerely,  
Dr. Lori Vinikoor, President  
Alliance of Delray Residential Associations 
 
Note: 
     The location of the proposed school is  south 
of Atlantic Avenue on Lyons Road at the South 
side of 152nd Place S, approximately 1,300 feet 
East of Lyons Road  
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Great memories from June Breakfast 
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State Attorney Addiction Recovery Task Force Achievements in this Past Legislative Session 

      
The Alliance of Delray’s President Lori Vinikoor participates in the State Attorney Addiction Recovery 
Task Force (SAARTF) which was established by State Attorney Dave Aronberg.  SAARTF is led by 
Chief Assistant State Attorney Alan Johnson.  Here are some of SAARTF’s achievements this past 
legislative session: 
 

1- The legislature made a $110,000 appropriation for a state-wide study of recovery housing 
zoning.  The ultimate goal is to write new legislation that will standardize zoning ordinances 
that recognize the need for certified recovery housing without creating oversaturation within 
communities without violating the Americans in Disabilities Act or Fair Housing Administration.   

2- Unanimous passage of SAARTF bill SB210.  Eliminates the use of marijuana in treatment 
facilities and certified recovery housing.  It also requires the Department of Children and 
Families to create a process whereby treatment facilities violating licensing and treatment 
standards may be fined for each incident, especially where the health and safety of patients is 
endangered. 

3- Unanimous passage of the fentanyl test strip bill endorsed by SAARTF for the past 2 
years.  This bill removes fentanyl testing strips from the list of illegal drug paraphernalia.  The 
Drug Enforcement Administration (DEA) has released startling information about the 
adulteration of street drugs with fentanyl, including Xanax, cocaine, marijuana, Adderall, 
Percocet, etc.  According to the DEA, one kilo of fentanyl can produce 500,000 pills that have 
a potentially lethal dose of fentanyl.  Over half of street drugs (pills) have fentanyl added and 
the user would have no idea of the potential harm.  The test strip allows a person to test for the 
presence of fentanyl, not quantity or quality.  The strip costs about a dollar, and will prevent 
hundreds, if not thousands of fentanyl overdoses.   
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Next Meeting 

Wednesday August 2, 2023 10 AM 
We are ZOOMING for the Summer and here is the link: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81290763390  
Your Property Appraisal & Your Property Taxes 

Speakers: 
Dorothy Jacks, PBC Property Appraiser 

& 

Anne Gannon, PBC Tax Collector 
plus  

Reports from PBSO, PBCFR, and  
Local Elected and Government Officials 
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